
    VILLAGE OF HASTINGS-ON-HUDSON, NEW YORK 
BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

PUBLIC HEARING 
OCTOBER 5, 2010 

 
 
A Public Hearing was held by the Board of Trustees on Tuesday, October 5, 2010 at 7:32 
p.m. in the Meeting Room, Municipal Building, 7 Maple Avenue. 
 
PRESENT: Mayor Peter Swiderski, Trustee Bruce Jennings, Trustee Jeremiah Quinlan, 

Trustee Meg Walker, Village Manager Francis A. Frobel, and Village Clerk 
Susan Maggiotto. 

 
ABSENT: Trustee Nicola Armacost  
 
CITIZENS: Four (4). 
 
Mayor Swiderski declared the Board in session for the purpose of conducting a Public 
Hearing in accordance with the legal notice that appeared in the October 1, 2010 issue of The 
Rivertowns Enterprise to consider the advisability of approving the following fee schedule: 
 

Subject      Current Fee  Proposed Fee 
Portable Home Storage Unit Permits   None   $ 50.00  
 
Resident Prepaid Parking Permit    $300.00/year  $440.00 
Resident Prepaid Parking Permit    $  90.00/quarter $139.00 
Replacement Prepaid Parking Permit   None   $  10.00 

 
Mayor Swiderski:  Anyone here who would like to speak to this topic? 
 
John Gonder, 153 James Street:  I have no problem with the last three.  But portable home 
storage unit permits, they can last several months and you should charge a certain price per 
month.  The Village is broke.  We will just say $30 a month or something because these 
things can go on for two years, and $50 for a two-year period does not seem right.   
 
Hearing no further comments,  Mayor Swiderski asked for a motion to close the Public 
Hearing. 
 
CLOSE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 
On MOTION of Trustee Walker, SECONDED by Trustee Jennings with a voice vote of all 
in favor, Mayor Swiderski closed the Public Hearing at 7.35 p.m. 


